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Dear friends of FEISA,

We are coming to the end of our winter here, although we haven’t really experienced any truly cold weather, and September 21st marks the beginning of spring.  We have a saying in Paraguay that we only have 2 “estaciones” (seasons) summer and the train station! [a play on words!]

We are continuing with our reading project, and this month the Second Year students are studying “The Little Prince”, with its accompanying manual. As you know, we believe it’s very important to invest in buying books for the students’ personal development, and with your help, we are aiming to enable each student to study at least 2 books a year, apart from their text books.

Last week, representatives of the Paraguayan Ministry of Education visited us and led a workshop over the National Plan for Early Years Education, which is being rolled out from 2011 to 2020.  Two of the core aims of the Plan are to make people aware of the rights and needs of young children, and to give guidelines on how families should nurture them.  In relation to this, our students are giving their input to Paraguayan society throughout October.  Our diploma students will be organizing recreational events for children who live in situations of high risk, such as street children and children from desperately poor areas, while our degree students will be giving talks to parents about how to bring up tiny children.
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At the moment, our Third Year students are preparing for their final practices in state schools.  They have returned from an observation week in different preschools, very moved by the lamentable deficits in state provision for infant education: the lack of space and equipment for play, the lack of organization in the actual teaching or simply the level of poverty in which the young children generally live.  It’s because this is the reality of our situation here that we in FEISA want to offer our students an excellent training, so that despite all the limitations they may meet, they will want to give the very best of themselves.

You may remember Bidy, our student for whom you made a special donation and who was able to cover the cost of her fees, with some over towards her fares?  We are all so grateful for that and I’m sure God Himself will reward you. 
 Now, I’d like to share with you something of the problems of a Second Year student called Laura Servin.  Laura has recently come to see us asking for some financial help.  However, we only give scholarships at the beginning of the year and we are already supporting 10 scholarship students this year. 

 Laura writes:
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My name is Laura and I come from a family with 5 siblings.  My father works as a silk screen printer and my mother teaches in a very poor state school and earns a low state salary.  I’m now in my second year at FEISA, and in the mornings, I work in an infant school with a monthly salary of £115.  With this salary, I’m covering the cost of my studies and also helping out with the family budget.  At the beginning of the year, I took out a loan which covered the costs of my first half year and I’m still paying that off.  I should be most grateful for any help you might be able to give me so that I can complete my Second Year.  May God bless you all.
We should be very grateful for any help you may feel led to give Laura.

In August, we had a very pleasant special tea to bring together former students from the different year groups and to honour some of the people who have played an important part in our history as an institution.          

These included Sra. Estela, our Director for several years, and Sras. Eva and Estrella, who shared the initial vision for FEISA.  With the money collected at the tea, we were able to help a Second Year student towards her fees.  On that occasion, too, Miss Murphy, the person whom God chose to carry forward this vision, sent us a short message.
[image: image3.jpg]


    [image: image4.jpg]


  [image: image5.jpg]



          Sras. Estella and Eva.                                                                                        Miss Murphy
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In all our experiences [in beginning FEISA] we learnt that if our dreams and visions have their origins in God, He is always faithful in helping us to fulfil them.  We had to go through many trials, we made lots of mistakes, and found that each phase of a spiritual ministry presents different challenges!  However, there is nothing in the whole world that gives so much satisfaction as to be part of a true work of God.

  It’s my prayer that each one of you may be able to fulfil the visions God is giving you for your own lives and for the good of the children of Paraguay.

Please make this prayer of  Miss Murphy’s your own, so that you too may be a part of FEISA’s vision of training young infant teachers, who can themselves be transformed through the love of God, so that they have a real influence on our youngest children and thereby make an impact on our society. 

“Neither he who plants nor he who waters is anything, but God, who makes it grow.  The man who plants and the man who waters have one purpose, and each will be rewarded according to his own labour.” I Corinthians 3: 7-8

Ana
	
· The continued success of our reading project 

· The workshop organised by the Ministry of Education & their National Plan to help our youngest children

· The planned input of FEISA students

· The special tea for former students and those involved in FEISA’s beginnings

· God’s faithfulness in upholding FEISA since its earliest days 12 years ago.

	
· For funds to buy more books for our library

· For the Diploma students as they organise creative activities for children at high risk

· For the Degree students as they give talks to help parents in nurturing their children
· For Third Year students as they prepare for their final teaching practices

· For Laura’s financial needs.
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